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2. INFORMATION
2.1
Members will recall that, at its previous meeting, the Committee discussed at length the advantages and disadvantages of using electronic equipment and social media during council meetings. It was resolved that: 
 “a draft protocol on the use of social media by councillors during council meetings, based on Option 3 in the report, be drawn up, and brought to a meeting of the Standards Advisory Committee as soon as possible for further consideration with a view to the protocol being considered by the Executive and the Council for adoption prior to the local elections in May 2015.”
2.2
The draft protocol is set out at Appendix 1 for discussion and comment. The protocol seeks to reflect the issues raised by Members at the previous meeting, best practice and the legal position. 
3. POLICY IMPLICATIONS
None arising from this report.
4. CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

The Protocol will be given further consideration by the Executive and Full Council.
5. FINANCIAL RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS


None arising from this report
6. 
HR IMPLICATIONS


None arising from this report
7. 
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS

7.1 
There is no legal restriction on the use of electronic equipment and social media by councillors during council meetings. It is the case that greater freedoms have been given under the Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014 to all those attending meetings to record meetings and interact through social media during meetings. The Department of Local Government, in its Guidance, states that;


“The national rules do not prevent councillors from tweeting and blogging at meetings, so they should be able to do so provided it is not disruptive and does not detract from the proper conduct of the meeting. Whilst councillors are expected to comply with their body’s code of conduct, this should not prevent councillors from tweeting or blogging when appropriate.”

7.2
There are risks, however, in using social media. Adopting a Protocol to provide guidance to members will assist to ensure that the use of electronic equipment and social media during meetings is appropriate. The public can be reassured that there are rules in place regarding the use thus reducing the risk of challenge to decisions and protecting the reputation of the Council and its  Members.

7.3 
The Protocol will comply with the Council’s duty under the Constitution to ensure that its decisions are open and accountable to local people. 
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PURPOSE OF REPORT





To bring before the Committee a draft protocol for the use of electronic devices and social media by Members during public meetings of the council.
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8.	RECOMMENDATION





to consider and comment on the draft Protocol for use of electronic equipment and social media; and





subject to any changes to recommend adoption of the Protocol to the Executive and Council.





        





	 








